PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES 

October 6, 2010

 

Members present: Charmaine Owens, Fr. John, John Schmitz, Cindy Livingston, Clare McCulla, Mary Padgett, Lynette Drake, Deacon Jim, Matthew Mittelstaedt

Unable to attend: Eva Higgins, Chris Beckman, Ralph McCausland, Mary Alice Kramer, Chris Bough, Jim Grant

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.

Opening prayer was lead by Charmaine.

 

 

Fr. John’s Report

 

The Pilgrimage to Vincennes on Oct. 11 is booked and ready to go.

 

The Walk for the Poor, sponsored by St. Vincent DePaul, was successful netting over $800.00.

 

The Spanish Masses offered at the Newman Center the 3rd Saturday of the Month at 8:30 am have had good participation.  Mexican nuns from the diocese are attending and assisting with the music.

 

The Life Chain at Morton Park was smaller than usual.  The attendance at the Living Rosary that evening was very well attended.

 

Report on the Priest’s Convocation – Fr. said it was the best one he ever attended.  Sessions addressed better preaching and the new changes in the Roman Missal.  Catechetical materials will be available around Feb. for parishes. The Bishop spoke on a program in Chicago called “Catholics Come Home.”  The PC discussed what we might do to encourage and welcome back those who have fallen away from the church.  Some very good ideas were offered.

 

A St. Charles member will soon sit on the Board for the Crisis Pregnancy Center.  Although we have supported them financially through our donations, we have never had someone in this position.

 

 

Charmaine’s Report

 

Why Catholic has begun again.  There are 11 groups and 98 participants.

 

Our fall parish picnic at Lincoln Log was a success.  

 

A Protecting God’s Children Seminar was offered at the end of Sept. and Phase 2, on Safe Environment for our children has begun with assistance from SACIS.

 

6 people will be attending the DAEC and 5 the Women at the Well Retreat.

 

Information was received from Cross International about their Advent project “No Room at the Inn.”  After discussion it was decided our parish would sponsor the building of a house in Haiti for $5,500.  A second collection will kick the project off and then donations will be accepted for “The House that St. Charles Built.”  

 

 

Old Business

 

Plans were finalized for the St. Charles Feast Day spaghetti dinner, Sun., Nov. 7 at 12 noon.  

 

The Maintenance wish list was discussed and it was decided to table this discussion.

 

Lynette has sent our email to recruit people for the 2011 Summer Start Up.

 

 

Other Matters

 

Clare McCulla shared information from the 1st board meeting about the Catholic Worker House.  Possible home sites and zoning are being looked into.

 

All were reminded that after the meeting a Guadeloupian Rosary would be prayed in the church, led by the KCs.

 

 

CCC – Compliments to the KCs and their grilling abilities.

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm with the recitation of the Hail Mary.

 

Our next meeting will be Wed., Nov. 3 at 7pm.  Opening prayer will be lead by Jim Rupp.
